
 Lake Canyon Mutual Water Company

POST OFFICE BOX 866 LOS GATOS, CA  95031-0866

lakecanyonmwco@yahoo.com
www.lakecanyon.com
BOARD MEETING MINUTES: October 21, 2014 – Special Session
Bud Everts called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Bud Everts, Rebecca Cabral, Terry Truong, Jeremiah Wright, and Kirk Epperly.  
Also present:   Barbara and Phil Abel, Andi Henke, Alison Breeze, and Stacey Johnson.
Communication and Correspondence: 
New/Old Business:
1) The emergency tank locations were reviewed. The board’s estimate to implement a tank solution would be 40 days from start to finish. The board will pull a property report on the locations by Monday. A second bid will be acquired within a week. The grant update will also take a week and the selected vendor should be engaged by November 5, 2014. 
2) Kirk indicated that the water meter readings for October were not available. The Board discussed sending out a communication to the community in regards to the following:
a. The board’s best estimate of the amount of time San Jose Water will be supplying water down the creek from the upper reservoir. 
b. The board’s best estimate of the amount of time the community will be able to sustain the current water usage with the tank storage volume the water company currently has available. 
c. The spring output trend. 
      The spring output is consistently declining. The current output is about 1965 gallons per day, which equates to about 33 gallons per day per household. In order to avoid trucking in water the community would have to reduce its usage to be equal to or less than the volume of water that the spring produces. Penalties were also discussed. The board reviewed the content of a draft letter to the community. Bud indicated that he would take a first cut. Stacey will prepare a distribution list to include absent owners and residents. 
3) The board discussed the status of the water leak in the lower canyon. The leak detection company did not find the source of the leak between 19400 and 19260 Beardsley Road on Tuesday. Another attempt will be made to locate the leak on Friday. 
4) The board discussed the Treasurer’s position. Bud recommended that there be complete separation between any board position and the Treasurer’s position and billing function. The recommendation to replace Tiffany with Jeremiah November 1, 2014. Kirk thought that the board should consider the 25 years of service Tiffany has committed prior to making such a drastic move.  Bud thought that community perception is paramount and that the points of control need to be changed. Terry’s recommendation was that the Board talk to the current CPA and Accountant prior to making a decision. Bud indicated that he would reach out to other local water companies to find out what their best practices are. The need for developing a conflict of interest code, experience level, task list and job description for the Treasurer’s position and billing position was mentioned. 
5) The Board discussed the information board design and planning. Terry Truong has been driving this effort. He has been working with Al and JoDe Smith on the project and the Smith’s have been gracious enough to fund the project. The board asked Terry to move forward with the proposal presented to install a community information board next to the set of mailboxes located in the lower canyon across from 19091 Beardsley.
Adjournment:
Rebecca moved to adjourn the meeting to 7 PM November 5, 2014 at 19605 Manzanita Drive. Jeremiah seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:05 PM. 
